Mod_18_10 Intra-Day Trading Conference Call
 
03 September 2010




Intra-Day Trading Questionnaire Response 

Conference Call Note
Version 2.0
1. Timing of WD1 and EA1

In their responses, the majority of Participants stated a preference for having Gate Closures within normal working hours. 

Some suggested having WD1 at 10:00 at the earliest. The timing of the first GC of the day has a knock-on effect on subsequent gates and the timing of

the delivery of the Operational Schedule. 

Action: Participants to determine the earliest GC time that they can accommodate. 

2. Timing of EA2 

There were two distinct views on this:

(a) EA2 in the afternoon at 16:00 or later

(b) EA2 closer to EA1 (12:45 or 13:00)

Those respondents in favour of (a) requested that a production Schedule be available before EA2, as the Production Schedule published after EA2 would be too late for informing their decisions in gas purchasing. 

Those respondents in favour of (b) did not see an advantage in providing a Production Schedule After EA1, and saw a disadvantage in that it would delay the publication of the Production Schedule after EA2. 

A majority of Participants wished for a Production Schedule before 4pm on D-1.

Action: TSOs to consider the implications of not running a Production Schedule after EA1 and only after EA2.

Participants to consider which is more beneficial to them - a Production Schedule published after EA1  or no Production Schedule published after EA1  and an earlier Production Schedule published after EA2  (by virtue of an earlier gate closure),

3. Discussion (from Paddy Larkin) around making allocations in first part of Trading Day firm from EA1 and only opening up unused capacity for the second half of the Trading Day for EA2. 

Action: Further clarity required as to whether this is compliant. 

4. Mitigation issues

Participant Questionnaire responses indicated that further information was required on these issues and that this could better be facilitated with a technical

presentation, either in advance of or at the next Working Group. 

5. The issue of the number of  (P,Q) pairs for Interconnector Users for the EA2 and WD1 runs was discussed. The general consensus amongst Participants was that 5 (P,Q) pairs would be sufficient, but that, however all Participants should be treated equally. 

SEMO stated that the design may not necessarily reduce the number of (P,Q) pairs but that it was useful to have Participants views on this.

Next Steps:
1. SEMO progressing with Impact Assessment.

2. Relevant parties to consider actions above.

3. Potential SEM Update on 23 September 2010. 

4. All above actions to be completed where possible in advance of SEM update in September.
